
 

NOTICE 
 

Change of Bye-Laws on Dress for Polo  

Notice is given that the following bye-law is amended with 

immediate effect 
 

Bye-law G.3 is changed as follows: 
 

3.  Dress for Polo 

a.  Weekends: All tournaments, Club Cups, chukkas and stick and ball 

on the field: Polo helmet, white breeches, polo boots, knee guards 

(not required for stick and ball), official Club Shirt of the current year 

or as specified by the Tournament Committee. 

b. Weekday chukkas: Polo helmet, polo boots, knee guards, plus a 

black, white or red t-shirt with collar. Jeans and other forms of long 

trousers are permitted. 

c. General Riding and weekday stick and ball: Suitable helmet, riding 

boots or riding shoes, jeans and other forms of long trousers, a t-

shirt with or without collar. 

d.  A player consistently arriving to play polo incorrectly dressed may 

be barred from playing polo by the Polo Captain for a period not 

exceeding one month. 

e. Any player with a valid reason for not being correctly dressed for 

polo may approach the Polo Captain or his nominee for the day for 

permission to play. Anyone going on the field for a game or a 

tournament incorrectly dressed, without having first given an 

explanation considered satisfactory, may be asked to leave the field 

or find his name removed from the chukka board for the balance of 

the afternoon. 

 

By Order Of The Committee 

25 January 2019 


